
Side Letter  
Between Sweetwater Union High School District  

and  
The Sweetwater Education Association 

Regarding Librarian Allocations for the 2021-2022 and 2022-2023 School Year 
Through the Use of One Time Funding 

June 3, 2021 
 

1) COVID school closures have impacted libraries and library services in both the 2019-20 and 2020-
21 school year regarding access to libraries and regarding site sites abilities to recover resources 
and collections.  
 

2) For the 2021-2022 and 2022-2023 school year only, the District will use ESSER or allowable one-
time state or federal funds to fund an additional .2 for school sites for a librarian to provide 
additional student supports in the library and to assess and recover collections and devices.  
 

a. Specifically, as part of the ESSR COVID RECOVERY time, librarians will be tasked with:  
i. Provide additional supports to students to assist in their acceleration of 

education.  
ii. Assess and recover the library collection and student devices or associated fines,  

iii. Complete all required reporting related to the library, collection and device fees, 
including but not limited to the monthly and annual principal’s report.  

iv. Complete a Time Accounting Log to account for the time spent under the .2 as set 
forth above. (District will create a fill in the blank form like previous versions) 
 

3) This agreement is not precedential regarding staffing. The District has informed SEA that when 
one-time funding is exhausted in 2022-2023, it is our intent based on the budget availability to 
return to the current library allocation (.2 MS, .4 HS).  
 

4) The District will convene a library working group to discuss the library of the future, should SEA 
provide names and request it be convened. 

 
 

For the Association: 
 
________________________________ 
Dalisay Quitilen, SEA Bargaining Chairperson 
 

 
________________________________ 
Leo Hsu 
 
________________________________ 
Lourdes Renteria 
 
________________________________ 
Chad Cooper, Executive Director STCU, CTA/NEA 

For the District: 
 

________________________________ 
Ana Maria Alvarez, Asst. Supt, Teaching & 
Learning 
 

________________________________ 
Jenny Salkeld, CFO 
 

________________________________ 
Jennifer Carbuccia, General Counsel 
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